



W9510 Flight Road
Antigo, WI 54409
715-219-2001
pvr.kris@yahoo.com

PVR zoom Meeting May 10, 2022

President Steven Perik Jr. brought the meeting to order.

Present – Mike Weinandt, Eric Schutte, Todd Persha, Debbie Priebe, Russ Haske, Tom McKeever and Kris Pecha.

Rick Bartel special guess.

Not present Brandon Gantz.

Directors Reports Todd Persha – gave the board an update on Manawa, they are going with USSA this next year.

Tom McKeever – nothing to report on

Kris Pecha – Talked about Ironwood we are waiting for Greg Bosam to get a contract agreement to use the fairground track then move forward with PVR , Wausau event still trying to make contact with new group, Eric Schutte chimed in saying he knows the new owners and will reach out to them.

President Steven talked about Eagle River and maybe not doing World Series and Eagle River going with ISOC, Steven talked about giving Eagle River time to figure out what they want to do, Debbie asked if there was a deadline for ISOC and Steven thought May 12, 2022

Mike Weinandt – OCC contract signed Jim Lemke and Dale Weder is doing sponsorship for PVR / OCC event. Jennifer asked if we have it in our contract for 8 at the line, Mike said its up to us.

Russ Haske – Wants something to do to help out with PVR.

Debbie Priebe – has nothing to say.

President Steven Perik talked about keeping Rick Bartel and Jennifer Beran in the loop as they are key people to our club.

Rick Bartel – Equipment is in good shape.

Jennifer Beran – Nothing until promoting.

Debbie Priebe read the treasures report, Mike Wienandt asked not to publish her numbers. Eric Schutte said the same, Mike made a motion Todd Persha seconded the motion, motion carried.

Kris Pecha had no secretary report to read as the last two zoom meetings during the race season were unofficial meetings, the board decided we would not have any more unofficial meetings as nothing was documented.

Mike Wienandt asked do we charge each participant \$5.00 crew and driver to make income for the points fund ? a discussion ensued about who to charge and what track ?

President Steven talked about our shaver and do we need to keep charging a shaver fee ?Rick said we do not have much for maintenance this year. Debbie said the shaver fee got renamed to equipment fee, Eric thought it was not to much ,ensued re: use of equipment a number of \$850.00 it cost PVR to put on a race, Mike talked about charging these tracks that price.

Old business – Mike talked about USSA having a good looking showing at their banquet and we should find a better place to hold our banquet.

USSA charges a fee to come to a race track so they have money to pay cost hotel fees, Debbie asked if we should go back to a dinner instead of lunch have at a hotel and banquet center in same area, Jennifer brought up Cristal Hotel? Steven talked about someone going out and talking to someone at a nice location with a hotel, Eric said we should find a location that is more central located.

New Business – ISR rules meeting – Steven thought ER and MIRA work good together, PVR is kinda its own little group, Mod stock is now 1985 and older, Steven would like it to stay 1974 and older and he sent out an email and wants feedback, Steven wants all of us to get involved, Eric talked about making rules uniform so all organizations can race together, Mike talked about Mod Stock are much faster than Super Stock, a vote was taken all in favor 1974 and older = 3 votes 1985 and older 4 votes so the rule goes to 1985 and older, foot basket Todd Achterberg wants measurements from tunnel to outside the foot basket to make an educated new rule to where it can be legal, as years past rule is unrealistic, 340 fan single carb against dual carb 250 class- this is a recap of the ISR meeting.

Pro Lite – who is eligible to run – should we keep champ drivers out ? Mike Wienandt wants us to keep the same policy with PVR as ER, USSA – Pro lite drivers only. Steven said this class should be self policed by the drivers, if the drivers don't want champ drivers in they need to speak up, Tom Mckeever said why would we turn drivers away ? a discussion ensued what and who should run in this class. Mike Wienandt made a motion to keep Pro Lite Pro Lite Kris Pecha second the motion , Russ Haske said to change the name to Pro Champ **President Steven Perik Jr. asked to table this until the next meeting.**

Manawa Snodeo – Todd Persha talked with Dave Sarna and Todd thought he gave us a fair shot – Todd read a letter he received and it reads : they will be going with a different race organization, Manawa wants to have a year off with PVR Dave thought maybe we could have a second race track, Todd figures a year off would be good, Steven talked with Todd Achterberg Todd said it was a hard event for ISR to cover.

World Series – Steven received a phone call from Craig make sure we are in good standing with him Craig is looking at doing ISOC and will not have time to prep a track for us all is up in the air for now – last year we lost money at our Eagle River race, we had no control of that race and going forward we need more control, Debbie said we ended up paying half the insurance and half the ambulance \$2400.00 full price, Steven will let us know what Craig decides.

Wausau 525 – Kris Pecha talked about reaching out to the grounds keeper as no new news has come up, Eric Schutte knows the owners and will reach out to them and see what he can find out about us racing at the 525 this coming year.

Ironwood – Greg is waiting for the fair board to give him a contract, Greg is looking into the grandstand issue, he is looking for a 2 day event, it was said if we get this race Brandon Gantz would go up to Ironwood and get sponsors.

New race venues – Steven did not have any at this time but would be looking at getting in at other festivals ?

St, Germain show – Steven wants PVR banners and will have a spot in the swap area, Jennifer will do her photo contest and have a winner of the More Freaken Power monies.

Promotions – Steven wants us to come up with ideas and put them on slack. Mike has a bunch of promo stuff he would share with whoever is taking over our promotions, Jennifer reminded the board she wants racer bios to get that project going.

Mike Wienandt made a motion to adjourn the meeting Russ Haske second the motion.

Respectfully submitted

Kris Pecha
Pro Vintage Secretary